WFP/EB.A/2009/5: Follow-up to General Assembly Resolution 63/232 on Operational Activities for Development of the United Nations System: Extension of the WFP Strategic Plan
BACKGROUND
During its sixty-third session in 2008, the United Nations General Assembly decided to change the Comprehensive Policy Review of Operational Activities for Development of the United Nations System from a triennial to a quadrennial cycle, and to hold its next comprehensive policy review in 2012, with subsequent reviews on a quadrennial basis.[par 1]
Member States agreed to extend the current (2007) Triennial Comprehensive Policy Review (TCPR) for two years which will cover the period 2013–2016.[par 2]
Agencies would prepare strategic plans during 2013, based on the QCPR, to cover the years 2014 -2017.[par 4]
While the Boards of UNICEF and UNDP/UNFPA approve their strategic plans at their Second Regular Sessions, WFP’s Board approves the WFP Strategic Plan at its Annual Session.[par 5]
RECOMMENDATIONS
The Executive Director recommends that the Board extend the current WFP Strategic Plan by two years, until the end of 2013. A mid-term review of the WFP Strategic Plan (2008–2011) would be undertaken in 2010 for presentation at the Board’s Annual Session in 2011. WFP would prepare the next Strategic Plan in 2013 for approval by the Board at its Annual Session in 2013; it would cover the period 2014–2017.[par 6]
It is proposed that the amendments to WFP’s General Rules made necessary by the above changes be brought before the Board at its Second Regular Session in 2009. [par7]

Refer to the original document for the following references:

· Annex 1: Resolution adopted by the General Assembly.
· Annex 2: Decision adopted by the UNICEF Executive Board at its 2009 Regular Session, 4-6 February 2009.
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